2024 Field Day plan o gram for Benson Airport
We started by laying out a tape measure from west to east, think the GOTA station and out. We have about 200 feet along that line, and more if needed. For compass orientation, North is toward the hangers. NOTICE that the RV’S will be in a straight line, East to West, front to back, rather than a staggered parallel line. This will allow us to easily control the usage of the Tech Alley, which is explained next.
The dashed line along the South edge will be considered the TECH ALLEY where all the coax, power and data lines will be strung. A line of caution tape will be strung along the right side of the  RV stations to keep people out of the Tech Alley area. NOTE: This picture is not a current view, some of the boats are gone. We plan three GENSETS along the alley; one behind the back corner of the shown RV, one between the Digi and SSB RV‘s and one at the end of the boats. One powers CW and GOTA, the next DIGI and VHF (unless Eric has another idea?) and the third for SSB and the Scamp and/or others.
The two towers will be located at the ends of the tech alley and are labeled TW. One for CW with a beam at 30 feet, and a 40/80M dipole AND a bottom fed slooper to the top for 10/15/20M. The other tower is at the opposite end, also at 30 feet with the same antennas for SSB. Being bottom fed, we can easily change the directionality of the wire. According to Scott, this should be the cat’s meow with current band conditions. We will experiment and find out.
VHF and DIGI will need to let us know what they plan or need for antennas, or bring their own.
The Welcome and sign in booth labeled WW is at the entrance only on Saturday.
The FOOD area will now be in the middle along the Taxi Lane with a GENSET behind it and the Medical/DATA tent next to it. The tent city will be sent up in front of the serving line creating a social eating area.
PARKING: We need to keep the Taxi Lane clear so please park in a North/South orientation line parallel to the FOOD station, or before the Welcome Booth.
The Port a potty will be between the hangers to the north side. Do not leave your phones in your back pocket if you use the facility. It eats them!
We will need tables and chairs, probably more then we can bring. So if you come out, bring your own chair and a table to leave if you are coming out for more than one day.
Hopefully this is a good start to get everyone on the same program. BUT changes may be made at the Tuesday night meeting to cover a couple unanswered questions and modified improvements as needed.
The weather may interfere with FD this year, with lightning being the major concern. Our Safety officer will have full control of our operation. If he says stop, we stop.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dale, N0PEY, President but not FD Chair. Pete will confirm or change anything presented have here.
